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April 22, 2019 
 
 
 
To the Inland West Mission Center 
 
Dear friends, 
 
I am writing to inform you that Brad Martell is resigning his role as Inland West Mission Center 
President effective May 31, 2019.  
 
Effective June 1, 2019, I will step in to serve as the acting MCP for Inland West. I will actively 
work with Inland West Mission Center leadership, Director of Field Ministries, and Director of 
Human Resources to select a new mission center president with the goal of presenting that 
appointment to the Inland West Mission Center Conference this coming September 27-29 in 
Whitehall Montana. 
 
Brad and Lori’s ministry and presence has been much appreciated the past three and a half years. 
Throughout that time Brad enthusiastically supported the mission of the church and always put 
the people first. To that end, he spent quality time with membership across the field. He also 
made a special point to be present at as many camping events as possible including retreats, 
reunions, youth camps, SPEC, and even cooked for women’s retreat (with Lori’s support). Brad 
and Lori will be dearly missed.  
 
We wish them well in their new adventure. We are deeply grateful for their continued dedication 
and service, and know their ministry will be a blessing regardless where their journey takes 
them.   
 
Blessings, 

 
Robin K. Linkhart 
Apostle, North Central USA Mission Field 
 
 
 
cc: Scott Murphy, First Presidency, Director of Field Ministries 
 Matt Frizzell, Director of Human Resources 
 
 


